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MONDAY 28th FEBRUARY 2011

TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)
 QUESTION NUMBER 10
Question: Councillor M. Duff 

To ask the manager if a survey of the CCTV cameras located at the rear of Castletymon Library has been carried out since the erection of the new fencing at the rear of the library and if there is an intention to repair the security lighting beside the cameras?
Report:

Two CCTV cameras are located to the rear of Castleymon Library - one of which is a dummy camera and a second which records as soon as movement is detected in the adjacent areas. This camera records the back door, boiler house and diesel tank as these areas are prone to vandalism and present a serious threat particularly in terms of fire. Footage from the CCTV camera is relayed to a split screen monitor at the main desk within the library. Should coverage from the camera be lost due to external interference, library staff are immediately alerted from the monitor at the desk where they work. Content from the camera is recorded and erased as new recording takes place over a fourteen day cycle. The CCTV camera has been working perfectly since the erection of the new fencing to the rear of the library and is recording on a twenty four hour cycle.  The Library Department has not had a survey carried out on the system since installation as it is in good working order and is checked regularly by the branch librarian.
Damage to the security lighting beside the cameras which was reported to the senior librarian at Castletymon Library on the 16th February is scheduled for repair by the 20th February at the latest. 

